
                     Welcome to this annual meeting that marks the transition from the past season to the  
                                                 upcoming 2017-2018 season.  It also marks the transition of Board leadership as I move into 
                                                     the Immediate Past President role and make way for the incoming President.

                                The past several years have seen tremendous growth in the Philharmonic – from an  
                                     operating expense budget of $640,000 just two years ago to $833,000 this past year,  
                                 a 30% increase. This has come about primarily due to the very successful Cabaret  
                                                             at The Commons series, providing another entertainment option that contributes to the  
                           cultural landscape of our community.  At the same time, our music education  
                        programs continue to grow.  Enrollment in our Strings in the Schools program,  
                                                         Philharmonic Youth Orchestra and Strings Camp topped all previous levels.

                                               We are so appreciative of the Philharmonic orchestra under the exceptional direction of  
                                    Dr. David Bowden and the outstanding musicians who bring music of the highest quality to our  
community at each performance.  We are very thankful for the extraordinary administrative leadership of Margaret 
Powers, Executive Director, and the fine staff who serves our Philharmonic, including Marketing Director Katelyn Ice and 
Education Director Vanessa Edwards.  But none of what they do is possible without your support!  Thank you all for your 
continued support of our events.

We wish to express our gratitude and thanks to retiring Board members:  David Gallagher, Camilla Gehring, Mark Pillar and 
Caitlin Smith.  We also welcome new Board members who will be announced at this Annual Meeting.  We look forward to 
working with them as they bring fresh perspectives to our work and a commitment to the Philharmonic we all love.

The Philharmonic Board of Directors is here to serve you.   Please let them know of any thoughts or comments you have  
about our programs or concerts.  We continue to work each day as a Board, in conjunction with our musicians and  
staff, to bring the best musical experience to all of you.  

Thank you for joining us today. 

Peter C. King
Peter C. King 
President

Treasurer’s Report
 
FISCAL YEAR 2016-2017 submitted by Joe Smith

TOTAL OPERATING REVENUE
TOTAL OPERATING EXPENSE

NET OPERATING INCOME

$869,000
$833,000
  $36,000

REVENUE

Program Book 3%

Ticket Sales
25%

Sponsors
20%

Grants
14%

Annual 
Fund 
Drive 
16%

Fundraising 
Events
10%

Endowment 7%
Tuition 5%

EXPENSE

Marketing 7%

Administration 8%

Education 
17%

Fundraising 8%

Artistic
60%

For the fiscal year, the Philharmonic recorded a profit of $36,000.  Faced with 
a challenging financial landscape, this was quite an accomplishment.  Our 
positive results were made possible by the continued generous support of 
our greater community, increased support from area foundations, and the 
hard work and dedication of our staff and volunteers.  In addition to the  
support of our financial sponsors and donors, the Philharmonic conducted  
two raffles this year and introduced a new successful event, Bourbonfest.  
These events supplemented our traditional Lobsterfest and expansion of  
the highly successful Cabaret series. 

As we move forward with great anticipation for the future of the  
organization, the Board and staff remain committed to serving as strong  
financial stewards, and are greatly appreciative to all who have contributed  
to support the mission and programs of the Philharmonic.
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David Bowden
MUSIC DIRECTOR & CONDUCTOR

Dear Friends of the Philharmonic,

      30 years!  Our first 30 years have seen remarkable artistic growth within the 
       Philharmonic organization.  What once was called the Pro Musica Orchestra  
        of Columbus and was a good community orchestra has grown into an  
         excellent professional orchestra with a reputation for providing: 

• outstanding orchestral and choral-orchestral concerts
•  exceptionally talented guest artists
•  a plethora of world-class educational programs that touch 
    people of every age in our community, and
•  our newest artistic venture, Cabaret at the Commons, which is 
    winning high praise. 

Memories abound of deeply moving and highly entertaining performances during these thirty years. Among my  
favorites are Elgar’s Enigma Variations,Beethoven’s Missa Solemnis, young composer Dan Forrest’s moving in paradisum 
and Requiem for the Living, Strauss’ Alpine Symphony, Mahler 2 & 6, multiple stunning performances with Dan McKinley,  
Angela Brown’s emotional performance right after 9/11, a complete cycle of Brahms’ choral and orchestral works, 
holiday concerts with our own Children’s Choir, Sylvia McNair!, Tim Noble as Elijah, Ann Hampton Callaway, magnificent 
choral performances at First Christian Church, and recording the Dupré Organ CD for Naxos Records.

Guest artists have touched our lives and enriched our communities.  We share wonderful memories of great 
performances with Canadian Brass, Angel Romero, André Watts, Barnabás Kelemen, Jorja Fleezanis, Carol Wincenc, 
Phil Smith, Jimmy Lin and others. We’ve watched as young guests, such as Susie Park, Di Wu, and Angela Brown, have 
attained international stature, growing in their artistry and continuing to remain connected with us.

With the wonderful gift of our new Shigeru Kawai piano from Enkei America, our 30th season featured three outstanding 
concert pianists in thrilling piano concertos, demonstrating all the colors and the superlative power of this new concert 
grand. What a great way to celebrate 30 years!

However, that which is most indelibly imprinted on my memory is appreciation for the people of the Philharmonic, the 
wonderful choral and orchestral musicians of the past 30 years, members of the staff, and the cheering responses of 
our audience.  There is great joy in looking back, and there is even greater anticipation of joy to come.  

The mission of our organization has always been clear: We are for music. The last thirty years have been enormously  
exciting as we have fleshed out our mission in Columbus and surrounding regions. The potential of the future promises  
increasing community service and thriving artistic excellence as we grow into an even more prominent regional artistic 
and educational presence. The best is yet to come.

Sharing the joy of music,	

David Bowden
Music Director

2016-2017 Season Sponsors

Thanks for Supporting these Education Programs!
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Dear Friends of the Philharmonic,

      30 years!  Our first 30 years have seen remarkable artistic growth within the 
       Philharmonic organization.  What once was called the Pro Musica Orchestra  
        of Columbus and was a good community orchestra has grown into an  
         excellent professional orchestra with a reputation for providing: 

• outstanding orchestral and choral-orchestral concerts
•  exceptionally talented guest artists
•  a plethora of world-class educational programs that touch 
    people of every age in our community, and
•  our newest artistic venture, Cabaret at the Commons, which is 
    winning high praise. 

Thanks for Supporting these Education Programs!

JCB Adventure Concert
 

2,600 3rd & 4th Graders

3 Concerts in 3 Hours 

Students from 8 Counties

28 Schools

Columbus Indiana 
Children’s Choir

 
65 Young Singers

3 Choirs  
Preparatory • Descant • Concert

Local, National & International 
Concerts

Hoosier Hills Festival  
200 singers • 4 choirs
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Strings Classes
 

11 BCSC Schools 

210 Students in 3rd-6th Grades

Master Classes for Youth
 

Guest Artists Provide  
Constructive Feedback

to Local Students 

Professional insight and advice

One-on-One & Group Coaching 



Thanks for Supporting these 2016-2017 Events!Thanks for Supporting these 2016-2017 Events!
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Cabaret at The Commons
 

8 Shows in 2016-2017

270 Average Attendance

183 Attendees from Outside Columbus

2016-2017 Concert Season: 
30 Years

 
8 Concerts • 77 Musicians • 3 Venues

  
17 Sponsored Orchestra Chairs

  
74 Philharmonic Chorus Members 

  Salute! Concert
Tribute to Veterans

3,000+ Attendees

   Free Community Event

Black Hawk helicopter landing at the  
2017 Salute! concert

Bourbonfest
 

Inaugural Year

32 Bourbons

443 Attendees

$12,000 Raised

Save the Date 
February 17, 2018

2016-2017 Sponsors
African American Fund • City of Columbus 
Joe & Sher Cunningham • Elwood Staffing 
Victoria Craig Griffin & Christopher Raskob

Tracy Haddad •  Lohmeyer Plumbing 
Marshall & Beth Middendorf •  Smith & Syberg 
McDonald's - 3rd Street Downtown Columbus 

Old National Bank  • Lori Ellen Phillips 
Salin Bank • Shepherd Insurance

«



Thanks for Supporting these 2016-2017 Events!Thanks for Supporting these 2016-2017 Events!
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Bourbonfest
 

Inaugural Year

32 Bourbons

443 Attendees

$12,000 Raised

Save the Date 
February 17, 2018

Shigeru Kawai Concert Grand Piano
                          

Gifted by Enkei America and Kawai Musical 
Instruments Mfg. Co.,Ltd. to the Phil in 2016

Used at 2017 Brown Scholarship Competition

«

«

Lobsterfest
 

40 Volunteers

Raised $52,000 

Columbus Robotics GalacTech  
Team #4926 introduced  
"Lobster Races" in 2017

Save the Date
May 19, 2018

«

LOBSTERFEST
The Phil’s

MAINE
Event
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The Philharmonic is grateful for pledges and donations to our Annual Fund 
Drive between 8/1/2016 – 7/31/2017.  The financial support made by these  
individuals and organizations ensures that the Philharmonic can continue its  
tradition of excellence in providing concerts and music education programs that 
enhance Columbus’ reputation as a vibrant community dedicated to the arts.

2016-2017 Contributors

SILVER CIRCLE
$2,500-$4,999
 

Anonymous
Roger & Janet Brinkman
Robert & Elizabeth Crider
James Green
     In memory of Nancy Green
Drs. Dale & Linda Guse
Warren & Vicki Hall
Toots & Jim Henderson
Edward & Mary Jean John Endowment
Bob & Renée Kasting
Peter & Cathy King
Thomas & Marion Marshall
     In memory of Robert J. & Elizabeth Marshall
Kevin & Lorrie Meyer
Mr. Stephen Owen & Dr. Cheryl Torok Owen
Mark & Linda Pillar
Margaret Powers
Ralph Schumann
     In memory of Nancy Schumann
George & Catherine Shortle Foundation Trust
Chuck & Janet VanNatta

CONDUCTOR’S CIRCLE
$1,000-$2,499
 
Erin & John Bushouse
Mary Ann Clark
     In honor of Vanessa Edwards
Joe & Sher Cunningham
Jon & Camilla Gehring
Owen & Annette Hungerford
Rick & Alice Johnson
Jean & Julius Lauderdale
Dan & Elli McElroy
Dr. Richard Pitman
Elizabeth Booth & William Poor
Kevin Preuss & Lisa Duret
Charlie & Suzie Rentschler
Marilyn Richardson
Mr. & Mrs. Jim Rumsey
John & Donna Sasse
John & Nancy Sawin
Mr. & Mrs. Frank Souza
Sherry Stark & David Tiede
     In honor of all music lovers
Jill Tasker & Doug Stender
Barry & Donna Turner
Tom & Christine Vujovich
Tom & Sara Wood

BENEFACTOR
$500-$999
 
Anonymous
     In honor of Joe & Sher Cunningham
Brad & Carole Arthur
David & Donna Bowden
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Edgell
Tracy & Kevin Embree
Richard Eynon
George family
     In honor of Janie Gordon
James & Suellen Gillespie
Richard & Alice Gold
Gary & Kristy Gron
Ray & Gwen Keller
Thomas & Mary Kendrick

Mr. & Mrs. David Kirr
     In honor of David Bowden
Tom Lego & Pam Wells-Lego
John & Liz Lipson
John McCormick
Will Miller & Lynne Maguire
Richard & Susan Miller
Bob & Mary Moore
     In honor of Diane Moore
Elizabeth Newlin
Clyde & Lenora Parrott
Keith & Joy Reising
Eric Robbins
Theodosia & Stephen Rush
Donald & Ruth Sjaardema
Bryan & Becky Swank
Shirley Todd
Peggy & Don Wampler
Sandy & Ron Zimmerman

SUSTAINER
$250-$499
 
Patrick & Sharon Andrews
Edna Appel
David & Bonnie Boatwright
Mr. & Mrs. R.M. Bowden
Mr. & Mrs. Larry Burnett
Mr. & Mrs. Wallace Cantrell
Dave & Liz Clark
Deborah Divan
John & Louise Dorenbusch
David & Wilma Doup
Joan Eaton
     In memory of Reaugh Eaton
Mr. & Mrs. John Elwood
Richard & Joyce Fleck
Dale & Karen Gaumer
Robin & Francine Gratz
Tracy Haddad
Laura Hurt
Dave & Barb Kromphardt
Robert Lauderdale
Mr. & Mrs. Ryan Lauer
Alice Leonard
Frank McCullough
     In memory of Anna Dora McCullough
Don & Diane Michael
Chris Monroe
Carol & Thomas Mote
John & Susan Nash
Philip & Jane Newton
Mr. & Mrs. Gil Palmer
Susan Pickens & David Borcherding
Dr. & Mrs. Edward L. Probst
Charles & Judy Richardson
Margaret Roush
     In memory of Robert Murray Roush
Mr. & Mrs. Hutch Schumaker
Dr. & Mrs. Ilya Schwartzman
Suzanne & Dean Smith
Jo Stattenfield
Terry & Linda Trautman
Betty L. Tuttle
     In memory of Jean Piccione
Geoffrey & Adele Vincent
Betty Welch
Chuck & Suzanne Wells
     In honor of Tom & Pam Lego
David & Ann Windley
Mr. & Mrs. Stephen Wolverton
Alex & Helen Yezerets

2016-2017 Sponsors

The Philharmonic thanks the following individuals, corporations,  
foundations, and government agencies for their exemplary support of the  
2016-2017 concert season, music education programs, cabarets, and  
fundraising events.

BRAVO
$10,000+
 
Allen Whitehill Clowes Charitable
     Foundation, Inc. 
Bob & Helen Haddad 
Carl Marshall Reeves & Mildred  
     Almen Reeves Foundation, Inc.  
Clarence E. & Inez R. Custer 
     Foundation 
Columbus Regional Health  
Cummins Foundation 
Elizabeth R. and Walter C. Nugent 
     Foundation
Haddad Foundation 
Indiana Arts Commission  
The Johnson Family 
Johnson Ventures, Inc.  
Marshall & Beth Middendorf
Old National Bank 

ENCORE
$7,500+
 
City of Columbus 
The Tracy L. Haddad Foundation
United Way of Bartholomew County

GOLD BATON
$5,000+
 
Bartholomew County Commissioners
Joe & Sher Cunningham 
Columbus Container, Inc. 
Elwood Staffing  
Mike & Jodi Engelstad
Enkei America
Heritage Fund: The Community 
     Foundation of Bartholomew  
     County
Hilliard Lyons 
Reams Asset Management
Southern Indiana Orthopedics
Taylor Brothers 
Toyota Material Handling, U.S.A.
Tracy Haddad
Victoria Craig Griffin & Christopher 
     Raskob

SILVER CIRCLE
$2,500+ 

Anonymous 
Bartholomew County REMC  
Coca-Cola Bottling Co.  
Columbus Rotary Club  
Dorel Juvenile 
Eynon Law Group  
First Financial Bank  
Force Construction Company, Inc.  
Hutch & Kevina Schumaker 
Jackson County Bank 
Lohmeyer Plumbing  
Lori Ellen Phillips
MainSource Bank 
Psi Iota Xi 
Salin Bank 
Shepherd Insurance 
The Notables

Tilson HR 
Tobar, Inc.

CONDUCTOR’S CIRCLE
$1,000+
 
African American Fund of 
     Bartholomew County 
Analytical Engineering, Inc. 
Agresta, Storms & O’Leary
Centerstone  
Columbus Silgas
Estep & Company 
Hazel Teegarden Foundation 
Jim Gordon Inc.
McDonald’s - 3rd Street, Columbus
NTN Driveshaft
SIHO Insurance Services 
Smith & Syberg Executive Search 
Toyota Industrial Equipment Mfg.

BENEFACTOR
up to $999
 
Automobile Diagnostics
Blue & Co. 
Boyer Machine & Tool 
Forman Investment Services 
Hathaway-Myers & Myers-Reed
     Funeral Chapel 
Kroot Corporation
Pawlus Dental
Tom Pickett’s Music Center
WWA Planning & Investments 

Philharmonic Youth
Orchestra

 
70 Young Musicians

Concert & Ensemble  
Performances

Strings Invitational  
4 Area Orchestras 

115 String Musicians

Side-by-Side with Philharmonic
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Margaret Powers
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR

Tilson HR 
Tobar, Inc.

CONDUCTOR’S CIRCLE
$1,000+
 
African American Fund of 
     Bartholomew County 
Analytical Engineering, Inc. 
Agresta, Storms & O’Leary
Centerstone  
Columbus Silgas
Estep & Company 
Hazel Teegarden Foundation 
Jim Gordon Inc.
McDonald’s - 3rd Street, Columbus
NTN Driveshaft
SIHO Insurance Services 
Smith & Syberg Executive Search 
Toyota Industrial Equipment Mfg.

BENEFACTOR
up to $999
 
Automobile Diagnostics
Blue & Co. 
Boyer Machine & Tool 
Forman Investment Services 
Hathaway-Myers & Myers-Reed
     Funeral Chapel 
Kroot Corporation
Pawlus Dental
Tom Pickett’s Music Center
WWA Planning & Investments 

Philharmonic Youth
Orchestra

 
70 Young Musicians

Concert & Ensemble  
Performances

Strings Invitational  
4 Area Orchestras 

115 String Musicians

Side-by-Side with Philharmonic

Bob and Helen Haddad  •  The J.Irwin Miller Family
Dick and Ruth Johnson  •  Mary Clark 

Sam Pentzer and Tom Vujovich of Pentzer Printing
The family of Robert and Betty Brown

Alice O’Beirne Curry  •  David Bowden  •  Rick and Alice Johnson
Jenny Johnson  •   Harry McCawley  •  The Republic 

Vanessa Edwards  •  Ruth E. Dwyer
Enkei America, Inc.  •  Kawai Musical Instruments Mfg. Co., Ltd.

The Gold Baton Award
Each season, the Philharmonic honors an individual, family or business for exemplary  

commitment to the musical arts of the Columbus area. Past honorees include:

“Individual commitment to a group effort – that 
is what makes a team work, a company work, 
a society work, a civilization work.” 
                                        – Vince Lombardi

Dear Friends,

Our 30th Anniversary year was a banner year by any measure:
     • Steadily increasing attendance at our Cabarets, including many traveling to  
           Columbus from out of state;
        • Record numbers of children participating in our music education programs; 
        • Fundraising events that exceeded our expectations; and
        • Outstanding concerts that showcased our talented musicians, exceptional 
           guest artists and our superb Shigeru Kawai piano.

Contributing to the success of all of these activities was the planning and hard 
work of our staff and Board of Directors accompanied by the tireless efforts of The 
Notables and many other community volunteers.  We are extraordinarily grateful to 
all those who helped make this a memorable 30th Anniversary season.

We have a solid foundation on which to build the next 30 years. Let’s get started!

Margaret Powers
Margaret Powers
Executive Director



Peter C. King
President

Barry Turner
Vice President

Therese Copeland
Secretary

Joe Smith 
Treasurer

Mark A. Pillar 
Immediate Past President 

Bonnie Boatwright 
Roger Brinkman

R. Richard Cooley
Michael Engelstad

David D. Gallagher, M.D.
Camilla Gehring 
Dale Guse, M.D.
Tracy Haddad

Matthew T. Hotek
David Kromphardt

Pamela Lego
John C. McGinty, Jr. 

Wayne Nyffeler
Gil Palmer

Jerry Pennington
Eric M. Robbins

John Sasse
Caitlin Smith

Warren A. Ward

David Bowden
Music Director, Ex-Officio 

Margaret Powers
Executive Director, Ex-Officio

Beth Booth Poor 
Choral Coordinator, Ex-Officio

Staff & Board Members
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2016-2017 Board of DirectorsArtistic & Administrative Staff

David Bowden
Vanessa Edwards

Donna Bowden
Logan Strawn

Beth Booth Poor
Dianne Sprunger

Ruth Dwyer
Camilla Gehring

Deb Eikenbary
Jay Mosier

Dale Gaumer
Margaret Powers

Katelyn Ice
Vanessa Edwards
Barb Kromphardt

Ron Luther

Agresta, Storms & 
O'Leary

Music Director & Conductor
Youth Orchestra Director
     & Production Manager
Orchestra Manager
Librarian & Assistant Orchestra    
     Manager
Choral Coordinator 
Choral Accompanist
CICC Artistic Director 
CICC Assistant Director
CICC Coordinator 
Recording Engineer
CD Production
Executive Director
Marketing Director
Education Director
Ticketing Coordinator
Finance Manager

Auditor

Annual Report Photos Taken By

A.R. Davis Photography • Chris Crawl • Vanessa Edwards 
Shannon Malanoski Fine Art Photography

The mission of the Columbus Indiana 
Philharmonic is to make music. 

     •   We create performances in pursuit of the highest 
            artistic achievement.
     •   We educate all ages in the joy of music.
     •   We advocate a life-long interest and involvement  
            in music.
     •   We perpetuate these activities by providing the  
            resources needed to make them flourish.

Allen Whitehill 
Clowes Charitable 
Foundation, Inc. 315 Franklin Street

Columbus, IN 47201

Our Mission


